DUNURE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of the above Council was convened on 11th March 1986 in the Kennedy Hall Dunure.

Sederunt Mr JKR Melrose (Chairman) Mr JA Scobie (Vice-Chairman)
Mr Hugh Ralston (Treasurer) Mrs AWB Kerr (Secretary)
Mrs S Turnham Mr Peter Cameron Mr Roy Storie
Mr W Crawford Const Stan Philip

Apologies for absence Alex Gibson

Minutes The minutes of the previous meeting on 11th February 1986 were taken as read and adopted on a proposal from Mr Ralston seconded by Mr Scobie.

Matters arising from Minutes

- 1. Treasurer's Report The balance stands at £124.79 after a deduction of £20 to petty cash.
- 2. Railway Bridge Parapets No reply has been received from British Rail about the parapets. The Council agreed to write to the Divisional Engineer SRC to find out if he can be of any help in this matter.
- 4. Flooded area in Carrick Place This work of clearing the culvert has not yet been done. The Council will monitor the situation until the culvert is cleared.
- 5. Overhead Cables A letter was received from the Director of Administration KCDC stating that in view of the on-going financial restrictions placed on the District Council it is highly unlikely that the costs could be met from within the Council's budget. The Council agreed to approach the Council again in the next financial year.
- 6. Repairs to footpath from Croft into village. This footpath will be inspected regularly in future to ensure that it will cause no danger to pedestrians.
- 7. Dumping of rubbish in Castle Road This matter is being investigated by the Department of the Environment.
- 8. Woodcutting Scheme A list of eligible households will be sent to the co-ordinator of the scheme.

Any other business

The Council agreed to hold the AGM on the 29th April 1986 followed by the monthly meeting.

Dunure Community Files The Council agreed to keep all relevant documents and letters written and received back to 1984.

It was brought to the attention of the Council that an open drain carrying effluent runs from the railway bridge at Fisherton down to the Croft. The Council agreed to advise the Sewage Department about this.

It was also brought to the Council's attention that the tonnage limits on the railway bridge at Fisherton and Dumure Mains do not agree. It was decided to telephone the Divisional Engineer about this matter.

The Council agreed to an honorarium of £80 to the Secretary.

Date of next meeting 29th April 1986 AGM and monthly meeting

Meeting closed

8.20pm